
Town of Islesboro
Board of Appeals and Board of Assessment Reivew

Public Hearing for Ordinance Change
March 10, 2014

Minutes

Members Present: Chair Marc Schnur, James Mitchell 

Others Present: Mark Small, Gil Rivera, Janice Harmen, Crystal Fairfield, Josh Conover, Steve Miller,
Greg Barron, Peter Coombs

The Public Hearing began at 6:05 PM.  

The Board of Appeals and Board of Assessment Review has proposed an ordinance change which reads as
follows:

§15-10.  Jurisdiction

The Board shall hear appeals only on matters within its jurisdiction.

A. The Board shall hear appeals from decisions made by the Planning Board and the Codes Enforcement
Officer under the provisions of Chapter 125, Land Use, and Chapter 45, Development Review; the
Board of Selectmen; the Town Manager; and as provided for below.

Marc Schnur, Chair, said that the removal of the “Board of Selectmen” from this paragraph was the advice of
the town’s attorney, and after discussing this issue at a regular meeting, the Board of Appeals and Board of
Assessment Review agreed with the proposal to remove the “Board of Selectmen” as suggested.   He said that it
would be a rare occasion that the Board of Appeals would hear appeals from decisions made by the Board of
Selectmen. 

There were no questions or comments from the audience and the Public Hearing was closed at 6:07 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Peggy Pike
Secretary to the Board of Appeals and Board of Assessment Review. 


